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View the Summary of Approved Project(s) 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 
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Step 2: 
 
Preview the project 
summary 

 
- Approved amount, 
- Project status, 
- Agreement issued 

date, 
- Project duration, 
- Due date of 

report(s). 
- Project 

Closure 
Date 

- Published 
Date of FR 

- Submission 
Date of 1st 
Outcome 
Evaluation 
Survey 

- Submission 
Date of 2nd 
Outcome 
Evaluation 
Survey 



TM_PA(Project Monitoring) (Updated: Jan 2025) Version 3.2 P.3  

Submission of Claim Form 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 
 
 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
. 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Claim for 
Reimbursement”. 
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Step 4: 

 
Click “Create a new 
claim form”. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 5a: 

 
- Input claim period. 

 
 
 
- Input claim 

amount for the 
budget item(s). 

 
 
- For staff cost, click 

“Details” and input 
claim amount for 
the budget item(s) 

 
(Remarks: Adjustment 
(Column E) allows +/- 
$1 adjustment for staff 
cost.) 
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- “Attach” 
supplementary 
information (if 
any). 

- Click “Submit” to 
submit the claim 
form to RFS. 

 
OR 

 
Step 5b: 
Click “Temp Save” to 
save the claim form in 
the eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 

 
Step 5c: 
Click “Cancel” to 
cancel the submission 
action. 

 

 

Step 6 

 
- Click “Yes” to 

confirm the 
submission the 
claim form to RFS. 

 Step 7 
 
Send the hard copy of 
the claim form signed 
by PA and FO to RFS. 
Please refer to print 
function on P.5. 
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Print the Claim Form 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 
 
 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Claim for 
Reimbursement”. 
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Step 4: 

 
Click “View” the Claim 
Form. 

 

 

Step 5: 

 
Click the PDF icon to 
download the claim 
form. 

 

 

Step 6: 

 
Click “Open” or 
“Save”. 

 

 

Step 7: 

 
- Print pdf file for 

signature by FO 
and PA. 

- Send the signed 
copy to RFS. 
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Submission of Change Request 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 
 
 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Change 
Request”. 
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Step 4: 
 
 
 
Click the type of 
change request to be 
submitted. 

 
(Remark: Change 
request for PA or AI 
must be endorsed by 
RO.) 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Step 5: 

 
Click “Create Change 
Request”. 

 
(Remark: If there is 
outstanding change 
request pending RFS’ 
approval, PA cannot 
create another new 
request in the same 
category.) 
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Step 6a: 
 
 
- Input the proposed 

end date. 
 
 
- Attach supporting 

documents 

 
 
- Provide 

justifications. 

 

 

 

Step 6b: 

 
- Input the details 

for the change of 
study design. 
 

- Attach revised 
proposal in track-
change version & 
clean version 

 
- Attach other 

supporting 
document (if any). 
 

- Provide details for 
revised work plan, 
if any, under 
Remarks 

 
Provide justifications. 
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Step 6c: 
 
 

Input the new proposed 
budget amount. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Click “ ” to 

remove budget 
item. 

(Remark: Any budget 
item has already been 
reimbursed cannot be 
removed.) 
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- Click “Add 
Project Staff” 
or“Add Support 
Staff” or “Add 
Other Expenses” 
or “Add 
Equipment” to add 
a new budget 
item(s). 

 
 
(Remarks: Adjustment 
(E) allows for +/- $1 
adjustment for staff 
cost.) 
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Step 6d: 

 
- Input the proposed 

submission date of 
report(s). 

- Provide 
justifications. 

 
(Remark: This request 

will not change 
the completion 
date of the 
project.) 
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Step 6ei: 
 
- Select 

“Change of 
PA”  
 

- Fill in 
details, full 
address and 
CV of New 
PA 

 
- Attach 

supporting 
document(s) 

 
- Provide 

justifications 
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Step 6eii: 
 
- Select 

“Change of 
CoA” 
  

- Select 
“Yes/No” to 
remove 
existing CoA 

 
- Select “1-9” 

to add extra 
CoA 

 
- Fill in 

details, full 
address and 
CV of New 
PA 
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- Attach 
supporting 
document(s) 

 
- Provide 

justifications 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Step 6eiii: 
 
- Select 

“Change of 
AI” 
 

- Select new 
AI and 
department 

 
- Fill in details 

of new 
contact of 
PA and full 
address 
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- Attach 

supporting 
document(s) 

 
- Provide 

justifications 
 

 
 

 

Step 6f: 
 
- Select 

“Proposed 
Termination 
Date” 
 

- Attach 
supporting 
document(s) 

 
- Provide 

justifications 
 

 
 

 

Step 7: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 

 
- Click “Yes” to 

proceed the 
submission to RO 
of existing AI. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
request in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 
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OR 

 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details of 
the request before 
submission. 

 
OR 

 
Click “Cancel” to cancel 
the submission action. 
 

 

 

Step 8: 

 
Click “Back” to close the 
change request action. 
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View the Progress of Change Request 
 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
. 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Change 
Request”. 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click the type of 

change request to 
be previewed. 

- Click “View”. 
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Withdraw the Change Request 

 
 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going or 

 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Change 
Request”. 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click the type of 

change request to 
be previewed. 

- Click “View” to 
preview relevant 
record to be 
withdrawn. 

 
(Remark: 
Change request which 
has already been 
approved/rejected 
cannot be withdrawn.) 

 

 

Step 5: 

 
- Click “Withdraw”. 

 

 

- Click “Yes” to 
proceed. 
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Submission of Progress Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 

 
 

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Report to be 
Submitted”, 
Description: “PR” 
 
(Remarks: Progress 
Reports that are pending 
submission would be 
shown in the To Do List 
14 days before the due 
date.) 
 
Go to Step 5 

 
 

 
 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > 
On- going 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
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Step 3: 

 
Click “Interim / 
Progress Report” 
 

 
 

Step 4: 
(Remarks: Overdue 
reports will be 
highlighted in red.) 

 
- Select the report to 

be submitted. 
- Click “Edit”. 
 
Go to Step 5 

 
 

 

Step 5: 

 
- Note the report 

reference no. (PR1 
means first 
progress report) 

 
 
 

- Provide the 
progress update. 

 
 
 
 
 
- Attach the 

supplementary 
information, if any. 
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Step 6: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 
- Click “Yes” to 

proceed the 
submission to 
RFS. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 

 
 
 

 
 

Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to close 
the submission action. 
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Revision of Progress Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 
 

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Push Back Report”, 
Description: “PR” 
 
Go to Step 4 

 
 

 
 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > 
On- going 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Interim / 
Progress Report”.  
 
Go to Step 4 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click “Pushed 

Back” for details 
entered by RFS. 

- Click “Edit” 

 

 
 

 
 

Step 5: 
 
- Update the 

progress report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Attach the 
supplementary 
information, if any. 
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Step 6: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 
- Click “Yes” to 

proceed the 
submission to 
RFS. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 

 

 

Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to 
close the submission 
action. 
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Submission of Interim Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 

 
 

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Report to be 
Submitted”, 
Description: “IR” 
 
(Remarks: All reports 
that are pending 
submission would be 
shown in the To Do List 
30 days before the due 
date.) 
 
Go to Step 5 

 
 

 
 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > 
On- going 

 
 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 



TM_PA(Project Monitoring) (Updated: Jan 2025) Version 3.2 P.30  

 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Interim / 
Progress Report” 

 

 
 
 

Step 4: 
(Remarks: Overdue 
reports will be 
highlighted in red.) 

 
- Select the report to 

be submitted. 
- Click “Edit”. 
 
Go to Step 5 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Step 5a: 

 
- Note the report ref. 

no. (IR1 means 
first interim report) 

 
- Indicate any 

submission of 
change request(s) 

 
- Select “Yes” if 

change request 
was submitted, 
choose the type of 
Change Request 
submitted and 
provide the 
corresponding 
Sequence No. 

 
- Click “Add” if 

more than 1 
Change Request 
was submitted. 
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- Complete the 
Interim Report and 
attach the 
supplementary 
information, if any 

 
(Interim Report for the 
Area of Project: Public 
health, human health 
and health services 
research; Infectious 
diseases or Advanced 
medical research) 
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(Assessment form for 
the Area of Project: 
Health Promotion) 
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(Note: If the checkbox is clicked, further endorsement will not 
be required from CoA after submission in step 6. 
 

Step 5b : (Optional) : 
applicable for project 
with CoA(s) only) 
 
Click ‘I hereby confirm 
this report is endorsed by 
the whole project team’  

 

 

 

Step 6: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 

- Click “Yes” to 
submit the IR to 
RO.  

OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

OR 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 
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Remark : Acknowledge message for PA did not click the checkbox in Step 5b 
 

 
 

Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to close 
the submission action. 

 
The report has been 
submitted and is 
pending signature(s) 
from CoA (if any) and 
AI users. 
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Resend Invitation Email to CoA for Endorsement of the Interim Report 
(Note: If you have submitted the Interim Report with clicking the checkbox (i.e. Step 5b in 
Submission of Interim Report), please ignore this part)  

 

 
 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going 

 
 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
. 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Interim / 
Progress Report”. 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click “N” to view 

the endorsement 
status from 
CoA(s). 

- Click “Re-Send” 
to send the 
invitation email to 
CoA. 

- Click “View” or 
PDF icon to 
preview the 
Interim Report. 
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Revision of Interim Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 
  

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Push Back Report”, 
Description: “IR” 
 
Go to Step 4 

 
 

 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 

 
Go to Project > On- 
going 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 

 
 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Interim / 
Progress Report”. 
 
Go to Step 4 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click “Pushed 

Back” for details 
entered by CoA 
or RO or RFS. 

- Click “Edit”. 
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Step 5: 

 
- Update the Interim 

Report and attach 
the supplementary 
information, if any 

 
(Revised Interim Report 
for the Area of Project: 
Public health, human 
health and health 
services research; 
Infectious diseases or 
Advanced medical 
research) 
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(Revised Interim Report 
for the Area of Project: 
Health Promotion) 
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Step 6: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 
- Click  “Yes” 

submit the revised 
IR. (Note: IR will 
be sent to CoA(s) 
if any, for 
endorsement once 
the submission is 
made. RO cannot 
take any action on 
the revised IR if 
CoA(s) has (have) 
not endorsed the 

revised IR.) 
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OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to close 
the submission action. 

 
The report has been 
submitted and is 
pending signature(s) 
from CoA (if any) and 
AI users. 
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Submission of Final and Dissemination Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 

 
 

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Report to be 
Submitted”, 
Description: “FR” 
 
(Remarks: All reports 
that are pending 
submission would be 
shown in the To Do List 
30 days before the due 
date.) 
 
Go to Step 5 

 
 

 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 

 
 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 
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Step 3: 

 
Click “Final / 
Dissemination Report”. 

 

 

 
 

Step 4: 
(Remarks: Overdue 
reports will be 
highlighted in red.) 

 
- Select the report to 

be submitted. 
- Click “Edit”. 
 
Go to Step 5 
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Step 5a: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Upload the 

report(s). 
 
(Note: Encrypted or 
protected PDF file 
cannot be uploaded.) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Attach 

supplementary 
document, if any. 
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Step 6: 

 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 
- Click “Yes” to 

proceed the 
submission the FR 
to RO. (Note: FR 
will be sent to 
CoA(s) if any, for 
endorsement once 
the submission is 
made. RO cannot 
take any action on 
the FR if CoA(s) 
has (have) not 
endorsed the FR.) 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 
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FR 

Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to close 
the submission. 

 



TM_PA(Project Monitoring) (Updated: Jan 2025) Version 3.2 P.49  

Revision of Final Report 
 

 

Method A 
Step 1: 
Go to Home 

 
 

 
 

Step 2: 
Go to To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Push Back Report”, 
Description: “FR” 
 
Go to Step 4 

 
 

 

Or Method B 

Step 1: 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More”. 

 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Final / 
Dissemination Report”. 
 
Go to Step 4 
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Step 4: 

 
- Click “Pushed 

Back” for 
comments by CoA 
or RO or RFS. 

- Click “Edit” 
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Step 5: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Delete the old  
report(s) 

 

- Upload the 
revised report(s)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Delete and attach 

supplementary 
document, if any. 
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Step 6: 
- Click the action 

button to proceed. 
- Click “Yes” to 

proceed the 
submission the 
revised FR to RO. 
(Note: revised FR 
will be sent to 
CoA(s) if any, for 
endorsement once 
the submission is 
made. RO cannot 
take any action on 
the revised FR if 
CoA(s) has (have) 
not endorsed the 
revised FR.) 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Temp 

Save” to save the 
report in the 
eGMS for 
submission later. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Preview” to 

view the details 
before submission. 

 
OR 

 
- Click “Close” to 

cancel the 
submission action. 
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Step 7: 

 
Click “Close” to close 
the submission 



TM_PA(Project Monitoring) (Updated: Jan 2025) Version 3.2 P.54  

View the Final and Dissemination Report 
 

 

Step 1: 
Go to Project > 
Completion 

 

 

Step 2: 

 
Click “More” . 
. 

 

 

Step 3: 

 
Click “Final / 
Dissemination Report”. 
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Step 4a: 

 
Click PDF icon to 
download the report(s). 

 
Step 4b: 

 
- Click “View”. 

 
- View the 

uploaded file for 
the submission of 
FR and DR. 
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Submission of Outcome Evaluation Survey  
(Function for Outcome Evaluation Survey will be activated by RFS in due course) 

Sample of email notification sent to PA for complete the outcome 
evaluation survey 
Subject: eGMS : Attn: (The Name of Principal Applicant) - Outcome evaluation 
survey of project funded by the Health and Medical Research Fund(Ref No) (2 
years / 4 years) after project end date 
 
Dear (The Name of Principal Applicant), 
 

Outcome evaluation of projects funded by 
the Health and Medical Research (HMRF) 

 
I am writing to invite you to complete the outcome evaluation survey of your project 
funded by the HMRF -   

 
 Reference No.: (Ref No) 
 Project Title: (Project Title) 
 Principal Applicant: (The Name of Principal Applicant) 
 Project Commencement Date: (Commencement Date) 
 Project End Date: (End Date) 
 Time point of this Outcome Evaluation Survey: (2 years / 4 years ) 

 
From 2023 onwards, Principal Applicants are required to complete outcome evaluation 
surveys at two time points, i.e. 2 years and 4 years after the project end date.  This 
arrangement will allow more time for outcomes and impacts derived from the research 
findings and health promotion projects to accrue, especially policy impacts and 
behaviour/practice changes.  Principal Applicants are advised to maintain records of 
evidence of impacts/outputs generated from the funded grants. 

 
Please login to (eGMS URL) to complete the survey by (due date). 

 
 Access path: Project > Completion > More > Outcome Evaluation Survey 
 
Importance of your reply 
 

1. It is a contractual requirement that “The Principal Applicant and the Institution 
shall provide to the Government such information relating to the Project as the 
Government may reasonably request for the purpose of auditing and evaluating the 
Project.”  The Research Fund Secretariat maintains the track records of grant 
applicants including completion of this survey for outcome evaluation.  

 
2. Starting from 2023, approval for new funding will not be granted if the Principal 

Applicant has not submitted outstanding/overdue report(s)/certified financial 
statement(s) and audited account(s)/outcome evaluation surveys  for his/her other 
grants supported by the HMRF. 

 
3. The purpose of this evaluation is to provide a quantitative and qualitative assessment 

of the outputs and deliverables of projects supported with public money.  The 
information provided will be invaluable in helping the Health Bureau determine 
among other things to what extent the research findings have contributed or may 
contribute to informing health policies and enhancing practice/changing 
behaviour, identifying knowledge gaps that may be worthy of further support, 
and whether the supported research represents good value for money. 

 
Should you have technical issues in completing this online survey, please email to us 
egmsenquiry@healthbureau.gov.hk.   
 
Thank you very much. 
 

Step 1 : 
Email notification for 
complete the outcome 
evaluation survey will be 
received. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
- Please click on the 

eGMS URL to go to the 
eGMS login page.  

 

mailto:egmsenquiry@healthbureau.gov.hk
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Step 2: 
Go to the eGMS Login 
page. 
 
Enter login email and 
password, and click 
‘Login’. 
 

 
 

  
 

Method A 
Step 3: 
Go to Home Page > 
To Do List 
 
- Click the “Case 
Number / Subject” of 
the project under type: 
“Outcome Evaluation 
(2-year)/ (4-year)” 
 
Go to Step 5 

 
 

 

Or Method B 
Step 3: 
Go to project > 
Completion 
 

 Step 4: 
 
4.1 Go to ‘Principal 

Applicant’. 
 
4.2 Search ‘Reference 

No.’. 
 
4.3 Click ‘More’. 
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or  
Outcome Evaluation of HMRF Research Project - 2nd Survey’ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4.4 Click ‘Outcome 
Evaluation of HMRF 
Research Project - 1st 
Survey’ or ‘Outcome 
Evaluation of HMRF 
Research Project - 2nd 
Survey’. 

 
Go to Step 5 
 

Sample of Outcome Evaluation of HMRF Project: 
 
Sample of Research Project: 

 

Step 5: 
- Fill in the outcome 

evaluation.  
 
(Survey for the Area of 
Project: Public health, 
human health and health 
services research; 
Infectious diseases or 
Advanced medical 
research.) 
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Sample of Health Promotion Project: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

(Survey for the Area of 
Project: Health 
Promotion.)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
-  



TM_PA(Project Monitoring) (Updated: Jan 2025) Version 3.2 P.63  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Step 5.1 (On a need 
basis) 
 
- Click ‘Close’ to close 

the browser. 
 

 

 
 

 

Step 5.2 (On a need 
basis) 
 
- Click ‘Temp Save’ to 

save.  
An acknowledgment 
message for temp saved 
will be shown at the 
top. 

- Click ‘Close’ to close 
the pop-up window. 
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Step 5.3 (On a need 
basis) 
- Click ‘Preview’ to 

preview the completed 
Survey.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Click ‘Close’ to close the 

preview page; 
- Click ‘Back’ to return to 

previous step; 
- Click ‘Submit to RFS’ to 

submit the survey, and 
‘Yes’ to confirm the 
submission of survey to 
RFS. 
 

Acknowledgment 
message for ‘Outcome 
Evaluation has been 
submitted’ will be shown 
at the top. 
 
- Click ‘Close’ to close the 

pop-up window.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

Step 5.4: 
- Click ‘Submit to RFS’ to 

submit the survey, and 
‘Yes’ to confirm the 
submission of survey to 
RFS. 
 
 

Acknowledgment 
message for ‘Outcome 
Evaluation has been 
submitted’ will be shown 
at the top. 
 
- Click ‘Close’ to close the 

pop-up window.  
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Sample of Research Project: Acknowledge Email to Principal Applicant: 
for submission of Outcome evaluation survey 
Subject: [Acknowledgement] eGMS: Receipt of Outcome evaluation survey of 
project funded by the Health and Medical Research Fund (Ref No) 
 

Dear (The Name of Principal Applicant), 
 
This is to acknowledge receipt of the Outcome evaluation survey for the following 
project submitted via the electronic Grant Management System (eGMS): 
 
• Reference No.: (Ref No) 
• Project Title: (Project Title) 
• Principal Applicant: (The Name of Principal Applicant) 
• Project Commencement Date: (Commencement Date) 
• Project End date: (End Date) 
• Time point of this Outcome evaluation survey: (2 years / 4 years) 
 

 
Thank you very much. 

 

Step 6: 
You will receive an email 
notification if you have 
submitted the Outcome 
evaluation survey. 
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